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UMAINE & BOWDOIN STUDENTS WIN FIRST PLACE AT STATE WATER CONFERENCE

Orono – University of Maine student Daniel Skall and Bowdoin College student Caitlin Stratton, took first place Wednesday in the Graduate and Undergraduate Poster Competitions respectively at the 17th Annual Maine Water Conference. The conference took place March 16th at the Augusta Civic Center, Augusta, ME. The poster competition is a highlight of the conference. Thirty-seven students participated this year representing six Maine institutions and Boston College.
Skall’s poster titled, “Fish scales as non-lethal biosensors of surface water contaminants” focused on research of a potential new screening tool to assess the effects of surface water contaminants on threatened or endangered fish species. A non-lethal biosensor would allow repetitive analysis of the same individual, and, for diadromous fishes, would indicate when during migration exposure may occur. Stratton’s research, “Investigating the relationship between phytoplankton fluorescence and bloom composition in Harpswell Sound” could provide the basis for early detection of potentially toxic phytoplankton blooms forming in Harpswell Sound, a sentinel site for coastal bloom. Collin Roesler, a faculty member in the Department of Earth and Oceanographic Science at Bowdoin, mentored Stratton in her research program. 
Also receiving honorable mentions at the conference were Jennifer Lindelof of Bates College in the undergraduate category for her poster titled, “Use of Archival Datasets to Determine Seasonal Changes in Androscoggin Water Quality: 1943-2004” and Anne Speers of the University of Maine in the graduate category for her research, “Is knowledge linked with action? Evidence from household conservation behavior”.
The Maine Water Conference was founded in 1994 by the Senator George J. Mitchell Center at the University of Maine. It provides and annual forum for over 350 water resource professionals, researchers, consultants, regulators, planners, students and citizens to exchange information and present new findings on water resource issues in Maine. More information is available at http://www.umaine.edu/WaterResearch/.
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